

Volume 41 #7 July 2023

REMEMBER!!! NO GUILD MEETING IN JULY! SEE YOU IN AUGUST!



A Word From Our President!

Happy 4th to all! It is the time for fun in the sun. This is our family's chance to gather for Boozan Burgers, teriyaki chicken and watermelon. Since we have fireworks in Huntington Beach, plus a parade and celebrations everywhere, I am so lucky to live in paradise.

Our opportunity quilt celebrates this season and I can hardly wait to see how we do. Thank you to everyone helping get our sales going.

I am so sorry I missed our guild meeting!! I'm getting better as I type this but I just had some virus (not Covid) that sucked the energy right out of me, with all the coughing and sneezing. I love Rami Kim. Her designs are so beautiful and creative.

I also missed the start of snacks. Did you enjoy them? I had all of the napkins and stuff ready to bring. Oh, well. What else? I had the computer, printers and labels to launch the opportunity guilt sales.

Thanks to Evelyn, our trusty vice president, to carry you forward.

If you didn't bring your patriotic quilts to the June meeting, bring them for show and tell.

We support the military, veterans, so much more year round.

See you in August.

SNACKS Schedule

Last name ending in: August – H-M September – N-S October – T-Z November – A-G December – H-M





Door Prize Solicitors and Collectors - Please let me know if you are interested in visiting local quilt shops, sewing machine shops, or other stores to solicit door prizes for our meetings

OPPORTUNITY QUILT

We are selling tickets for our opportunity quilt at the General Meeting. There is an envelope prepared for each member that contains 20 tickets for you to sell to others that may treasure our adorable quilt. While there is no obligation as a guild member, all efforts to expand our sales exposure is greatly appreciated. Tickets are \$1 each. Pick up your envelope at the August meeting. More are available as needed.



AUGUST GUILD PROGRAM!

Don't Miss this meeting!!

When we return to the guild in August, our guest speaker will be Leah Zieber. She is a quilt historian, collector, author and quilt maker. She specializes in antique reproduction quilts from the 19th century. Her visit will be fascinating, and you don't want to miss it.

Evelyn Pelkey, 1st Vice President





SOCIAL MEDIA



OGQG Facebook Page Reminder!

For those of you that are on the Orange Grove Quilters Guild Facebook Page, I want to remind you that you must be a member to join, and also to continue to follow the page.



Wow! OGQG Don't forget to share your progress, completions and inspirations on Instagram (IG). Our Instagram account is https://www.instagram.com/orange_grove_quilters_guild/ to see what other members are designing, working on and completing. Additionally use a hashtag (#OGQGShare) to create great visibility for the guild, and help you reach other members or potential future members with your wonderful quilt creations. Using the hashtag enables us to connect with other members and other members can connect with each other.



Robin Gallagher Social Media Chair



OPPORTUNITY BASKETS FOR HOME TOUR

As our sewing room tour and luncheon are approaching, our Opportunity Basket committee would like to thank everyone for their support in making this a successful event. If you or your friendship group have signed up to contribute a basket, please bring the completed basket along with a card stating its contents to the August meeting. This will allow us to get organized before the September meeting. Thank you all for your generosity!

Britta Laski Opportunity Basket Chair

School Supply Drive

We're continuing with our annual tradition of collecting school supplies for the Marines and their children at Camp Pendleton. If you're able to contribute, we'll be collecting these at our August meeting. If you're unable to attend but would still like to contribute, you can do a porch drop off or mail gift cards to my home, my address is in the yearbook.

Thank you all for continuing to support our active military!

Britta Laski



COMING ATTRACTIONS TO OUR GUILD!!



SEWING ROOM/HOME TOUR AND LUNCHEON SEPTEMBER 23, 2023

Tickets are still available for our tour and luncheon. The cost is \$50 per ticket, which is only \$5 more than we paid in 2019. The actual cost of the food has increased more than that, but we chose to make a minimal increase in tickets. The luncheon will be wonderful. Mile Square Golf Course has an amazing chef who prepares everything from scratch. There will be vegetable soup which is just yummy followed by a Tee Box salad which has mixed greens, chicken, apples, pears, walnuts, and other goodies. Two different dressings will be offered. Rolls and butter will accompany the meal along with coffee, tea or iced tea. Dessert is sorbet. There is also a no-host bar for those who would like something a bit stronger to drink.

There will be lots of fun opportunity baskets to take chances on as well as voting on our challenge mug rugs. I think these will be a lot of fun to view. Speaking of the mug rugs, be sure to get yours done if you have purchased a kit. Mine is done and was quick to make.

The four ladies who are opening their homes are busy prepping their studios and deciding which of their quilts to display and where. As in the past, these homes and studios are truly one of a kind.

To purchase your tickets, you can contact either Janet Haynes or me. Payment can be by cash, check or credit card. Tables of ten can be reserved provided payment for the entire table is made at one time. It can be one check or individual checks. This event is open to the public 12 years of age or older so bring your friends/family and join us.

Questions - contact Marie Blash or Jan Horton

WORKSHOPS

Orange Grove Quilters Guild

Our Workshop location is shown below:

Orange Coast Unitarian Universalist Church 2845 Mesa Verde Drive East Costa Mesa CA 92627

Directions: Take the 405 Freeway to Harbor Blvd. Go south on Harbor to Adams. Turn right. Just past Mesa Verde East, turn right into the Piecemakers parking lot. Go straight to the back of the lot. The church shares the parking lot with Piecemakers.

We have many great workshops scheduled for 2023. The full list is on the registration form on the next page.

August 10, 2023 Leah Zieber will present Orphans and Aliens. Bring all of your orphan blocks and UFOs to class and learn how to turn your "space junk" into beautiful one-of-a-kind quilts just like our ancestors. This super fun class is easy and allows students to rid themselves of their multitude of workshop UFOs.

September 14, 2023. Emily Bailey will present a Jumbo Scrappy Star. Jumbo Scrappy Star is a fun way to explore color, value and design while creating a beautiful quilt. Discover how value gives you control to create pop and interest.

October 12, 2023. Becky McDaniel will show us how to make this scrappy Orange Peel pillow. She uses a special foundation paper on the inside of the appliqué. When soaked, the "paper' will change to a puffed fiber that gives a 3-D effect. Your stitches will pull into your base fabric, making the stitches disappear. There is a kit available for \$45.

Please contact me if you have any questions.

Jane Oglesby Workshop Chair





ORANGE GROVE QUILTERS GUILD Member Workshop Sign-Up Sheet for 2023

Member Name and Phone Number E-Mail address You are only enrolled in a workshop once you have paid. Workshop fees will not be refunded.									
							February 9	Joanna Figueroa Jelly and Jam OR Ferris Wheel Choice of One Figtreequilts.com	\$40
						%	March 9	Beverly Remillard Dresden Pillow Ladylikedesigns.com	\$40
Page 100 marks and a little of the second	April 13	Dana Jones Circle of Friends Danajonesquiilts.com	\$40						
	May 11	Susy Nash Laura Heine Tiny Quilt Crazyaboutcollage.com	\$40						
(Control of the Control of the Contr	June 9	Rami Kim The Fifth Dimension Ramikim.com	\$40						
(Address of the Association of t	August 10	Leah Zieber Orphans and Aliens Zieberquilts.com	\$40						
-	September 14	Emily Bailey Jumbo Scrappy Star Auntemquilts.com	\$40						
	October 12	Becky McDaniel Orange Peel Applique Pillow Beckymcdaniel.com	\$40						
	November 9	Alicia Campbell Working With Batting & Interfacing Battylady.com	\$20						
TOTAL		-							

If one of your chosen workshops is full you may be put on the waiting list. If you are on the waiting list, you will be notified if a space becomes available to you. You will then refund the person whose space you're filling.

PHILANTHROPY



Hope everyone found some useful fabric in the Philanthropy Fabric give away. There was such a variety of sizes and themes that there had to have been something for every taste. The table was empty at the end of the day and that was our goal. Our storage is a bit lighter which is a good thing. Thanks to the volunteers that helped coordinate this event.

Speaking of storage, we have moved our storage from one unit to another in order to save on the month fee. Thanks to the volunteers who helped move. With your help, the task turned out to be less challenging than anticipated.

The Gator Bash is just around the corner, July 14, and we are looking forward to a fun filled day. Names of volunteers have been submitted to Camp Pendleton. It is fun to see the faces of the children or Marine as they pick their quilt. In the past, it sometimes takes a while for the recipient to choice just the right one. We will also be donating pillowcases. Thanks to all that participated with donations of completed quilts, fabric, quilt tops, layering, quilting, binding and attaching our labels. It takes many hands to accomplish what our members do time after time.

A reminder, Britta Laski will be collecting school supplies for the Marines at the August general meeting. Kathleen Jones will continue to collect the Mug Rugs for Meals on Wheels. If you would like, this is the time to make seasonal Mug Rugs, along with generic. Thank you, Thank you, for your continued generosity.

We are still waiting to hear from the Driftwood Mobile Home Park regarding Philanthropy Day. Renovation is still ongoing and August is the new wish for date. There are several projects that need to be completed and we really need Philanthropy Day back in order to catch up. I will post on Facebook as soon as I hear anything new.



Sherry Lincoln, Philanthropy Chair

WAYS AND MEANS

JULY THE GUILD DOES NOT MEET.

In August, we will be offering Fall and Christmas fabric. Donations, especially of Fall, Winter and Christmas will be accepted!!

AS ALWAYS, YOUR SUPPORT IS GREATLY APPRECIATED!

Carol Logue and Justine Gentile

Looking forward to seeing you at guild!

Carol Logue and Justine Gentile



RANDOM THOUGHTS TO BRIGHTEN YOUR DAY From Betty Jean

If I stitch fast enough does it count as aerobic exercise? One quilting project, like one cookie, is never enough! Creative minds are rarely tidy! Friendship is sewn with Love and Measured by Kindness! May your sorrows be patched and your joys be quilted!



Wishing all those with birthdays in July a VERY HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

Lynne	Crisafi	7	2
Anne	Goldman	7	6
Anna	Lee	7	8
Georgan	Zieres	7	8
Darlene	Heath	7	9
Mona	Briggs	7	10
Doris	Carmack	7	10
Kathleen	Jones	7	10
Cheryl	Guacci	7	11
Sandy	Wilcox	7	12
Judi	Smith	7	13
Inette	Vornholt	7	13
Britta	Laski	7	14
Lee	Milligan	7	15
Patricia	Adair	7	16
Carol	Macey	7	17
Georgia	Dettmer	7	18
Donna	Ebnit	7	18
Cathe	Hagerman- Beizer	7	21
Marilyn	Pond	7	22
Nancy	Kane	7	25
Jaimee	Gerard	7	26
Barbara	Loureiro	7	26
Janine	D'Anna	7	27
Jenny	Cassell	7	28
Cecilia	Hosford	7	29
Darci	Bodin	7	30
Nancy	Henderson	7	31
Betsy	White	7	31



Pam Osorio, Membership Chair

The ORANGE GROVE QUILTERS GUILD is a tax exempt group whose purpose is to educate, encourage and maintain high standards of design, technique, quilting and fiber arts and to inspire achievements in the areas of creativity, quilting and fiber arts.

MEMBERSHIP is currently open.

MEETINGS: The regular meeting is at 9:30 am on the 2nd Wednesday of the month. (doors open at 8:30). Decembers meeting is on the 1st Wednesday. No meeting is held in July. Meetings are held at Garden Grove Elks Lodge located at 11551 Trask Ave, Garden Grove, California





President	Pam Boozan
1st Vice President	Evelyn Pelkey
2nd Vice President	Marilyn Pond
Secretary	Pat Barton
Treasurer	Kathy Harvey
Standing Committees	
Past President	Bonnie Lippincott
Parliamentarian	Dana Cox
Historian	Lynette Ashton
Membership	Pam Osorio/Jan Horton
Philanthropy	Sherry Lincoln
SCCQG Rep	Sandy Bloore
Ways & Means	Justine Gentile & Carol Logue
Workshops	Jane Oglesby
Webmaster	Robin Gallager
Newsletter	Jan Horton



A Word from our Sponsors! Thank you for your support.....











Sewing Machines · Ceiling Fans · Vacuums Specialists in Sales & Service A Fourth Generation Family Business

MISSION VIEJO · 25390 Marguerite Pkwy. · (949) 580-2520 HUNTINGTON BEACH · 15041 Goldenwest St. · (714) 899-3222 CORONA · 591 N. McKinley St., Suite 106 · (951) 736-5457 BREA · 2315 E. Imperial Hwy., Suite B · (714) 279-6830 TEMECULA · 26490 Ynez Road, Suites F & G · (951) 297-3796

www.moores-sew.com



Sales & Repair

Guild members receive a 10% discount! www.melssewing.com

Family Owned Since 1956

ANAHEIM

1189 N. Euclid St 92801 714.774.3460



made to create

TUSTIN

600 E. First St 92780 714.669.0583



